
   

 

HECKER VILLAGE BOARD MEETING 

October 13, 2020 

 

 

 President Charles Kujawski, called the October 13, 2020 regular Board Meeting to order.  

After reciting the Pledge of Allegiance, the following members answered roll call:  Rich 

Happel, Arnold Eckart, Douglas Van Buren, Lori Amann and Annette Schreder. James 

Mueth, Tricia Maddox and Gary Wittenauer were absent. 

 

Douglas Van Buren made a motion seconded by Arnold Eckart to approve the September 

8, 2020 regular Board minutes.  Voting all ayes, notion carried. 

 

Rich Happel made a motion seconded by Douglas Van Buren to approve the treasurer’s 

report and pay all bills submitted for the month of SeptemberOctober. Voting all ayes, 

motion carried. 

 

Mayor:  Interviewing for the Zoning Administrator Position has been put on hold. 

       In regards to holding the December meeting at an earlier time, it will need to be voted 

on and approved at the November meeting and then properly posted on the December 

Agenda. 

      Village Attorney Myron Hanna will not be handling any Ordinance Violations 

anymore.  He has given his recommendation for his assistant to handle these if we so 

choose.  He will still be doing his Village Attorney duties for the Village of Hecker. 

 

Committee Reports: 

• Water & Sewer:  Still waiting to hear from HTC. 

        There is now a sampling station at Mapleleaf Subdivision. 

        Discussion was held on increased costs to the Water Fund.  Mayor Kujawski 

proposed a rate increase of 15% for In Town customers and 20% for Out of Town 

customers and an annual increase of 2% after.  A person in-town using the 

minimum of 1000 gallons will see an increase of $1.22.  An out of town customer 

using the minimum will see an increase of $1.84.  A proposal will be on next 

month’s agenda. 

New rates will go into effect on January 1, 2021. 

• Streets:  After several mishaps and date change, the streets scheduled to be oiled 

and chipped were completed.  Next year Monroe County Highway Department will 

schedule everything for the Village concerning street oiling. 

• Zoning:  several building permits were issued. 

 

Discussion was held on getting a set contract for mowing at the Sewer plant.  Also for the 

person/company to bill the Village in a timely manner. 

 

 

Rich Happel made a motion seconded by Douglas Van Buren to adjourn the meeting.  

Voting all ayes, motion carried. 

 

The next Village Board Meeting will be on November 10, 2020 

 

Submitted by Annette Schreder, Village Clerk 

            

 



 


